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From: Seth Werner
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: ACS changes
Date: Friday, May 03, 2013 6:30:30 PM


Hi Brian


Please do not drop the "number of times married" question. 
The times married question is not only vital for understanding blended families, it is
also necessary for basic studies of nuptiality and marital instability


Thanks
Seth Werner, PhD
University of Minnesota
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From: Sheela Kennedy
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: April 2013 proposed revisions to ACS
Date: Friday, May 03, 2013 7:09:50 PM


Dear Mr. Harris-Kojetin,


I am writing in response to the notice of change on p. 22512 regarding proposed
changes to the American Community Survey questionnaire.


The proposed deletion of the Number of Times Married variable would represent an
important loss of demographic data.  Increasingly the vital statistics infrastructure
has deteriorated: fewer states collect the on marriage and divorce, and those that
do collect only limited information. The ACS is the only source of state and nationally
representative data on marriage and divorce data -- and without the number of
times married, demographers will be limited in our ability to examine important
critical indicators such as the dissolution of first marriages, or rates of re-marriage
rates. 


The best alternative source is the National Survey of Family Growth which is
restricted to persons under age 45.  With a rapidly aging population and a graying
divorce revolution (as demographer Susan Brown has eloquently described it), we
cannot afford to lose any of the marital history questions from the ACS.


Thank you for your consideration,
Sheela Kennedy 


-- 
Sheela Kennedy
Research Associates to
Minnesota Population Center
University of Minnesota
612-626-5238
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From: ruggl001@umn.edu on behalf of Steven Ruggles
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: Comments on ACS times married question
Date: Saturday, May 04, 2013 2:14:45 PM


Dear Dr. Harris Kojetin,


I am writing about the Census Bureau proposal to drop the question on "number of
times married" from the American Community Survey, as announced in the Federal
register. I am very disturbed by the proposal. I am a member of the Census
Bureau's Scientific Advisory Committee, but unfortunately the Committee was not
informed of the proposed change until it was published. I am confident that if we
had been notified, the committee would have unanimously advised against making
this change. 


For those of us who study family demography, losing this question would be a major
blow. It is our main indicator of "blended families," which have become one of the
most important kinds of families in the country. The times married question is not
only vital for understanding blended families, it is also necessary for basic studies of
nuptiality and marital instability.  A recent working paper by Sheela Kennedy and
myself demonstrated that the ACS is the only reliable source currently available for
national divorce statistics. Without the number of times married, however, these
data will be severely compromised; for example, will be impossible to construct a life
table for first marriages, or to estimate the percentage of people who have ever
divorced. 


I feel strongly that this change would do significant damage to the nation's statistical
infrastructure. I would be happy to discuss the matter further and to explain how
the decline in the vital statistics system has made the ACS the primary source of
information about marriage. I can be reached by email of phone at 612-624-4081.


Thank you,


Steve Ruggles


~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Steven Ruggles
Regents Professor 
Director, Minnesota Population Center
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From: Douglas S. Massey
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Cc: ruggl001@umn.edu
Subject: Regarding the Number of Times Married Question on the ACS
Date: Saturday, May 04, 2013 1:53:43 PM


Please don't drop the question from the ACS.  I recall some years ago when I was Chair of the PAA's
Committee on Population Statistics and the powers that be were proposing to eliminate support for the
marital registry (which they did), we were assured that the registry really wasn't necessary because we
could get the data from the census.  Now that source is threatened at a time when the marital-family
system of the United States is bifurcating into two tiers---a stable two-parent system at the top of the
socioeconomic distribution and an unstable single parent system at the bottom.  As a member of the
Census Scientific Advisory Committee, a former member of the Committee of National Statistics,
President of the American Academy of Political and Social Science, and current member of the Council
of the National Academy of Sciences, I am  very disheartened with what is happening to the ACS, not
only from the attacks in Congress, but within the administration (which still hasn't named a permanent
Census Bureau Director), and inside the bureaucracy itself.  In addition to the issue of the times
married question, I am still royally aggravated that we don't have a birthplace of parents question on
the ACS so we can monitory the progress of second generation immigrations, which is clearly among
the most important issues for the future demography of the United States.  Where is the leadership in
Washington to protect the federal statistical system?
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From: Ann Meier
To: Harris-Kojetin, Brian
Subject: don"t drop the "number of times married" question!
Date: Friday, May 03, 2013 10:25:57 PM


Hello. I've just become aware of the intention to drop the "number of times married"
question from the ACS in years to come. This will be a major loss for family
demographers, and I hope you will reconsider. Many of us rely on these, the most
reliable data, for national divorce statistics. Population research in the U.S. will lose
its state-of-the-art reputation.


Thanks for your consideration,


Ann Meier


-- 


Ann Meier
Associate Professor and
Director of Graduate Studies
Department of Sociology and
Minnesota Population Center
University of Minnesota
meierann@umn.edu
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